
STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
FISH AND GAME DEPARTMENT 

 
Intra-Department Communication 

 
 
  TO: Captain David Walsh    
 
 FROM: Lt. Wayne T. Saunders 
   District One Chief 
 
 DATE: November 2, 2017 
 
SUBJECT: Nash Stream Forest ATV Enforcement  
 
 
 
 Off Highway Recreational Vehicle (OHRV) enforcement on the West Side Trail and 
Kelsey Notch has been limited due to manpower needed to patrol for the amount of OHRV 
activity present in the high use areas of Coos County.  Manpower is prioritized to respond to 
OHRV collisions, of which there were two in the Kelsey Notch Trail area over the summer.  Five 
tickets were issued in the Nash Stream Forest for OHRV violations.  No other law enforcement 
activity was relayed to me by the conservation officer whose assignment includes the Nash 
Stream Forest. 
 

   
  ________________________ 
  Lt. Wayne T. Saunders  
  District One Chief 
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